Statement of the DPRK Delegation 

On the 3rd cycle UPR of Burundi

(29th session of UPR Working Group, 18 January 2018)
Mr. President,
My delegation welcomes the delegation of the Republic of Burundi to the 3rd cycle UPR and appreciates for its presentation of the third national report. 

My delegation notes with appreciation that Burundi has mad sincere efforts for the implementation of the recommendations which it received during the 2nd UPR in 2013, including through adopting a number of legislative measures and strengthening institutional framework for the promotion and protection of human rights in the country, and the ratification of CRPD and its optional protocol followed by the submission of national reports on implementation of respective human rights treaties. 

My delegation wishes the government of Burundi all the best and success in its future endeavor and recommends: 

1) to further promote the policy to ensure access to education for all and full enrolment of all children at schools in line with government strategy. 

2) to continue its efforts to reduce the maternal mortality ratio and child malnutrition in cooperation with relevant UN agencies including the UNICEF and WHO.   

Thank you. 
